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PUBLIC ADVISORY

The Negros Occidental Electric Cooperative (NOCECO) expresses its earnest apologies to its
member-customers for the power outages these past few days in different parts of its coverage
area. The National Grid Corporation of the Philippines (NGCP) had incurred a Manual Load
Dropping or Load Shedding caused by the Isolation of Leyte Grid that was affected by the
earthquake last July 6, 2017. For this reason, the Visayas Grid is particularly experiencing a
“Generation Deficiency”.

Whenever the grid has supply deficiency and the NGCP has a problem with their substations,
NOCECO could not immediately get any specific information or estimates as to when the power
could resume. In some instances, in order to protect the Visayas Grid, there is also an
automatic load dropping executed by the NGCP. These faults, however, are beyond the control

of every Distribution Utility.

As of this writing, we have no assurance when the supply of power will normalize, to the
detriment of NOCECO and its member-customers. In fact, 1 unit turbine generator of Palm
Concepcion Power Corporation who supplies NOCECO with 10 megawatt base load also tripped
with the same causes which intricate the current state of power deficiency. Nevertheless, we
are frequently communicating with the national office of NGCP in order to resolve the matter, as
soon as possible,

The consuming public is requested to get in touch with their respective electric Cooperatives
for details and to observe precautionary and power conservation measures during peak hours.

To our member-customers, we reiterate our apologies for the inconveniences. Be assured that
we are doing our best to normalize the situation and serve you better.

JONAS F. DISCAYA
General Manager




